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Reedsville AMVETS Post 1032  
Annual 

BREAKFAST with SANTA 

Sunday, December 4, 2016 
Reedsville Elementary School 
Serving 8:30 AM—1:00 PM 
ALL YOU CAN EAT  

Pancakes (Regular or Potato) 
Porkies & Scrambled Eggs 

Adults:  $6.00     •     Children 6-12:  $5.00 
Children 5 & under:  Free 

Craft  
Raffle 

O Come All O Come All O Come All O Come All     
Ye FaithfulYe FaithfulYe FaithfulYe Faithful    

 

Christmas Eve 
Thursday, December 22—8:30 am 

Saturday, December 24—5:45 & 7:30 pm 
 

Christmas Day 
Sunday, December 25—8:00 & 10:15 am 

 

New Year's Eve 
Saturday, December 31—1:00 pm 

 

New Year's Day 
Sunday, January 1—8:00 & 10:15 am 

 
 

St. John—St. James  
Ev. Lutheran Church (WELS) 

219 Manitowoc Street 
Reedsville, WI 
(920) 754-4568    

Reedsville Sportsmen’s Club  
Winter Indoor Archery League  Open shooting Tues., Jan. 10 & Thurs., Jan. 12 League starts Tues., Jan. 17 & Thurs., Jan. 19 20, 30 and 40 yard courses Shooting is from 6-9 PM each night  This is for fun, there will be no league trophies. Runs 10 weeks  Cost is $50 adults & $22.50 juniors If there is enough interest in a morning league,  we could have one. Any questions contact John @754-4527 



Election Results: November 8, 2016  557 Total Voters 
President/Vice  

Trump/Pence    364 votes 
 Clinton/Kaine    165 votes 
 Johnson/Weld    20 votes 
 Scattering    3 votes 
Senator  

Johnson     342 votes 
 Feingold    171 votes 
 Anderson    30 votes 
 Scattering    1 votes 
Congressman  

Grothman    344 votes 
 Lloyd     146 votes  
 Dahlke     44 votes 
Assembly  
 Tittl     390 votes 
 Kossik     144 votes 
 
Nomination Papers: Fill-in forms for Village President or Village 
Trustee can be found on the Reedsville Website under Links, on the 
Government Accountability Board Website under Forms or blank 
forms are available in the lobby in the Reedsville Municipal Build-
ing. All completed forms must be returned to the Village Clerk/
Treasurer’s office by 3:00 PM on or before January 3, 2017 in order 
for the candidates name to be placed on the ballot. All elected offi-
cials serve a two year term beginning the third Tuesday of April. 
 
Payment of Property Taxes: 
• Real estate and personal property tax payments can be made in 

person at the Reedsville Municipal Building during normal 
business hours. 

• Payments may also be made by sending a check to the follow-
ing: Reedsville Municipal Building, Tax Collection, 217 
Menasha St., Reedsville, WI 54230-8597. Taxes paid by check 
or money order must be made payable to the Village of Reeds-
ville. Cash will not be accepted. A receipt will only be sent 
back if you have included a self-addressed stamped envelope. 

• You can pay your taxes on-line at https://client.pointandpay.net/
web/VillageofReedsvilleWIWeb . This address can also be 
found on the Reedsville Website under Links. 

 
All first installment taxes are due by January 31, 2017. 
 
Solid Waste & Recycling Carts need to be out on the curb by 5:00 
am for service. DO NOT place carts within 4’ft of any objects such 
as utility poles, mailboxes, or vehicle. Carts need to be on separate 
sides of your driveway or at least 4’ apart. Carts placed on the street 
or on snow banks will be not be serviced. 
 
Cat & Dog Licenses: Unspayed females and unneutered males are 
$10.00 each. Spayed females and neutered males are $5.00 each. 
You must show proof of a valid rabies shot. Please make out a sepa-
rate check for the licenses as it goes into a different account. 
 
Clerk/Treasurer’s Office Hours: Monday thru Thursday, 8:00 AM 
to 3:00 PM and Friday 8:00 am to Noon. The Clerk-Treasurer’s 
office will be closed December 19th thru December 26th. 
 
The Reedsville Municipal Building will be closed all day Decem-
ber 23rd, 26th and January 2nd, and at noon on December 30th for the 
holidays. 
 
Recycling Pick-Up: December 2nd, 16th & 30th 

AFRAID OF FAT? FACE THE FACTS 
 

We all like fatty foods - they taste good. But, for the longest time, we've been 
taught to avoid them. Most likely, that's because the word "fat" makes us think 
of our own visceral fat. Or maybe it's because most of us consume the wrong 
kind of fats. 
But it's important that we don't judge all fat too quickly. The truth is, there are 
"healthy" fats that are vital to our cardiovascular health, called essential fatty 
acids. These include omega-3, omega-6, and omega-9. Our bodies don't 
make these fats on their own, so we have to supply them through our diet. 
While we tend to get plenty of omega-6, since they are in a wide range of 
foods, the challenge is getting enough omega-3 and omega-9. These can be 
found in fatty fish (salmon), flax seed, and walnuts. 
These healthy fats are essential because they are critical for the body to func-
tion properly. They are needed for growth and development, metabolism func-
tion, skin health, brain function, cell membrane integrity and more. 
 

TRANS FATS: UNMASKING THE REAL CULPRIT 
Trans fats are the opposite of fatty acids. These dangerous "bad" fats can 
attract free radicals and oxidize the LDL particles in your bloodstream. Oxi-
dized LDL cholesterol then begins the formation of arterial plaque, resulting in 
the narrowing of blood flow and a decrease of oxygen to the heart, potentially 
affecting its function. While most of us tend to look at the overall fat content on 
labels, trans fats are where we really need to put our focus. Sadly, many food 
manufacturers can say their products have zero trans fats even if they do in-
clude it in processing. So, make sure you look for the words "partially hydro-
genated" or "hydrogenated" when you read the ingredients section. If these 
terms are present, the product contains trans fats. 
Learn more at the IN.FORM classes - Wednesday night at 6 P.M. If you can-
not make the class, call and we can schedule another time. 
Contact me at:  920-772-4135 
maryellen@mynsp.com www.mynsp.com/maryellen 
December special at Roadway To Health - 25% off the retail price of any  
in-stock product. 



MERRY CHRISTMAS AND  
HAPPY NEW YEAR 

 

From 

 

THE REEDSVILLE HIGH SCHOOL 
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 

 

We are proud of our Aluma Mater 
 

Look for more articles in 2017. Thanks for all those 
who support your Alumni Association. 

 
Your Board of Directors –  

Mark, Theresa, Dick and Pat. 

Kay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift ShopKay & Kayla’s Gift Shop 
215 Main Street, Reedsville, WI 54230 • (920) 754-1127 

 

Store Hours:Store Hours:Store Hours:Store Hours:    
Monday, Friday, & Saturday 10:00 - 2:00 
Wednesday & Thursday 2:00 - 5:30 

 
2nd Annual Children's Day 2nd Annual Children's Day 2nd Annual Children's Day 2nd Annual Children's Day     
December 10th 10:00 - 2:00 

Children can shop for their loved ones, and can get 
their gifts wrapped for free 

Spend $25.00 get $5.00 off any purchase 
 

December 21 & 22 all Christmas items 20% Off 
 

Top Gifts 
Snap Jewelry 
Packer Items 

Doug & Melissa 
Changeable Mats 
Family Plaques 

Soy Candles & much more 
 

We will be closed December 22 - January 2 
Make sure you get your last minute shopping done 

before we close for the Holidays. 
 

Kay & Kayla's Gift Shop would like to wish you and 
all your family a Merry Christmas &  

a Happy New Year! 
Thank You for all your continued support! 

Kay & Kayla 

Reedsville Contact Numbers 

Clerk-Treasurer  Mary Jo  754-4371 

Fire Dept.   Brad   450-1094 

First Responders  Melanie  905-4496 

Police Dept.     754-4656 

Public Works   LeRoy   323-1466 

   John   323-0980 

U+lity Dept.   Nick   754-4094 

MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM  
SUNRISE HORSE FARM 

Our program is multi-faceted to meet the needs of each individual.  The 
sessions are flexible, allowing time to best serve the unique needs of the 

youth.  The horses, which each have their own stories of triumph and 
hope, are paired with one volunteer and one child or teen for a 30-90 mi-
nute private session.  All of this is done free of charge.  It is our hope that 
through hands-on experience, the youth will learn the values of life, fami-
ly, faith, and trust.  They in turn, teach us true resilience and the remarka-
ble wonder of life.  Sunrise Horse Farm works with various local organi-
zations that deal with youth and family.  We are also involved with local 

school districts that allow select students to participate in our program 
during school hours. Our training and riding methods are based on the 

principles of Natural Horsemanship which involves communication tech-
niques derived from wild horse observation in order to build a partnership 

that closely resembles the relationships that exist between horses.   
S elf esteem is promoted 
U nconditional love is felt 
N atural horsemanship is taught 
R esponsibility is learned 
I ndependence is encouraged 
S kills are acquired 
E veryone is accepted as they are! 

The farm aims to be a place where youth can find inspiration and 
hope.  Within this generation of broken and blended households, Sunrise 

Horse Farm works hard to become what every child and adult desires 
most...a family. 

HAPPY NEW YEAR AND BLESSINGS TO ALL WHO HAVE IN ANY 

WAY BEEN A PART OF SUNRISE IN 2016 



Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc St  

920-754-4214 
 

Hours:   
Mon - Thurs    
8am - 5pm 

Friday    
8am-12pm 

 
Top Prices Paid 

DEER HIDES For LIONS CAMP 
Sponsored By:  Brillion—Collins—Reedsville—Valders—Wayside/Morrison 

Deer Hide Drop Off Location:  Reedsville Country Store 
*No Heads or Legs* *Place in Plastic Bags* 

  
The Wisconsin Lions Camp began in 1956 and has been dedicated to provid-

ing a quality camping experience for people with disabilities.  The money 
raised from Deer Hides goes directly to the Lions Camp to help serve others. 

Please help by donating your deer hides. 
Thank you! 

 
Please contact Ken @ 920-775-4281 or James @ 920-588-0195  

with any questions. 

REEDSVILLE AREA  

SENIOR CITIZENS 

The Reedsville Area Senior Citizen's 
Meeting will be on Tues., December 
20, 2016 at 1:30P.M. in the Commu-
nity Room at the Reedsville Man-
or. All interested area Seniors are 
welcome to join us for an afternoon 
of fun, socializing, and playing cards 
and sometimes interesting guest 

speakers. 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

September 12, 2016 
 

The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of education 
was called to order at 6:00 PM by Board President John 
Ebert.  Present:  Board members - John Ebert, Andrew 
Maertz, Vicki Petska and Carie Boldt.  Administrative team 
members - Tony Butturini, Michael Nate, Joe Cook and Ryan 
McCulley.  Others - Becky O’Leary, Joy Spatchek, Shelly 
Maertz, Wayne Maertz, Bob Ebert, Daniel Sonnenberg, Deb-
bie Gardner, Gerry Giese, Debbie Nate, Amy Hein, Stepha-
nie Maertz, Apryl Cerkas, Jodi Haese, Karen Bowers, Laurie 
Towne, Kim Luedtke, Sara Lubner, Sue Punt and Lynn Stet-
son.    
 
Mr. John Ebert announced that proper legal notice of the 
meeting had been given. 
 
1. Opening 
 
   1. Pledge of Allegiance led by President John Ebert 
 
   2. Motion by Carie Boldt, seconded by Rick Hein to ap-
prove the agenda with the addition to Discussion/Action item 
C. 
 
1. Public Input - none 
 
2. Discussion items 
 
   1. Annual meeting information 
 
1. Discussion/Action Items 
 
   1. Payment of Bills - motion to accept payment of bills 
made by Vicki Petska, seconded by Rick Hein. Andrew 
Maertz abstained and Carie Boldt abstained on check num-
ber 67505.  Motion carried. 
 
   2. Approval of minutes from August 15, 2016 regular meet-
ing and August 15, 2016 closed session.  Motion made by 
Rick Hein, seconded by Vicki Petska.  Rick Hein abstained. 
Motion carried. 
 
   3. Employment resignations - Vicki Petska asked to sepa-
rate the two resignations.  Nichole Mangin (JV softball) - mo-
tion made by Vicki Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt to accept 

Nichole’s resignation.  All ayes.  Motion carried.  Josh Haese 
(football) - Motion made by Carie Boldt, seconded by Rick 
Hein.  Vicki opposed.  Motion carried 4-1.   
 
   4. Parent Transportation Contracts - motion made by Vicki 
Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt.  All ayes.  Motion carried 
 
   5. Substitute pay increased to $95 for days 1-10, $100 for 
days 11-19 and keep $120 for days 20+ - motion made by 
Vicki Petska, seconded by Rick Hein.  All ayes.  Motion car-
ried.   
 
   6. District Administrator contract - motion made by Andrew 
Maertz to close discussion on contract that was approved at 
May meeting.  Carie Boldt seconded the motion.  Roll call 
vote by John Ebert.  John opposed.  Motion carried 4-1. 
 
1. Reports 
 
   1. District Administrator/High School Principal-1. First day 
of school  2. New teachers observations  3. Work release 
requests - motion made by Carie Boldt, seconded by Andrew 
Maertz.  All ayes.  Motion carried  4. Denmark State Bank  5. 
Homecoming Week  
 
   2. Elementary/Middle School Principal-1. Enrollment notes  
2. Data retreat  3. Thank you to Professional Plating 4. Color 
Run  5. Summer School report  6. Accelerated Reader  7. 
Remind101  8. 6th Grade camp 
 
   3. Director of Special Education-1. Private school visits  2. 
Special Education section on website  3. Special Ed Aide cer-
tification  4. Kompas Care  5. IEP meetings  6. Staff Develop-
ment  7. Classroom visits 
 
   4. Dean of Students/Athletic Director-1. RHS Sportsman-
ship  2. Thank you  3. PRIDE block  4. SAIL program  5. 
Youth apprenticeship    
 
   5. Board Members-Rick Hein congratulated everyone on a 
great academic year that starts with Administration and Pride 
in the district. 
 
1. Motion to adjourn made by Carie Boldt at 6:42, seconded 
by Vicki Petska.  All ayes.  Meeting adjourned.   
 
__________________________ 
Vicki Petska, Clerk 

Reedsville News DeadlineReedsville News DeadlineReedsville News DeadlineReedsville News Deadline    
The next deadline for the January Reedsville News will be 

December 9December 9December 9December 9.  Submissions can be e-mailed to  
reedsvillenews@new.rr.comreedsvillenews@new.rr.comreedsvillenews@new.rr.comreedsvillenews@new.rr.com or dropped off at the Reedsville 

Village Hall during normal business hours.   
Thank you!   

~Amanda Schrubbe 

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERI-
ALS NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND AP-
PLIANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDS-
VILLE(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRON-

ICS AND ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  

CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 

HOURS:  Monday 1-7 

Tuesday—Friday 9-5:30 

Saturday 8-2 
 

19926 HWY 10 

REEDSVILLE 

920-754-4000 

I am the bread of life. -John 6:35 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
  September 8, 2016 

 
The monthly meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to 
order on September 8, 2016 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy 
Bubolz. Present were: Ryan Lorrigan, Jerry Reis, Jack Siebert and 
Jesse Walt: Also present were: Brad Busse, Melanie Hills, Leroy 
Krepline, JoAnn Mignon, Nick Ponto, Joe Tisler, John Schuh, and 
Bob Campana, 
The minutes of the previous meeting of August 18, 2016 were ap-
proved as presented. 
A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Lorrigan to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $33,847.90. Motion carried 4-0. 
Correspondence was presented From Terry Hansen & Vicky Koep-
pen, Valders Ambulance and Ayres Associates. 
At 6:45 pm, a motion was made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to 
convene into closed session, pursuant to WI Statute Section 19.85(1)
(c) to conduct business which requires a closed session to consider 
performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the 
governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. Mo-
tion carried 4-0. At 6:57 pm a motion was made by Reis and second-
ed by Walt to reconvene into open session. Motion carried 4-0. 
The First Responders written monthly report was presented by Hills. 
The Police Dept. verbal monthly report was presented by Mignon. 
The update on the placement of temporary signs was postponed until 
more information can be obtained. 
The Utility Departments monthly written report was presented by 
Ponto. A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Reis to have 
MPU send the letters to the Utilities that have antennas on the Water 
Tower. Motion carried 4-0 
The Fire Dept. monthly report was presented by Busse. Busse pre-
sented the bills that need to be paid in the amount of $2,406.59. A 
motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Reis to pay the bills. 
Motion carried 3-0 (Walt abstained). It will now be Krahn responsible 
to call Busse when anything is put into the outside mailbox. A motion 
was made by Siebert and seconded by Lorrigan to obtain a 12 month 
loan at 1.99% from Denmark State Bank for the Fire Department Pick
-Up Truck in the updated contract price of $33,326.50. Motion car-
ried 2-1. (Walt abstained, Reis Nay). 

Krahn will contact Sign Plus with changes in the design for the Vil-
lage Signs. 
A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Walt to only invite 
honorees who have five (5) or more years of service to the Apprecia-
tion Dinner. Motion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Reis and 
seconded by Lorrigan to approve the Donation Policy as presented. 
Motion carried 4-0. The Street Closure Application was postponed 
until changes are made. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded 
by Walt to renew the USDA Debt Service Certificate of Deposit at 
the Denmark State Bank for 6 months. Motion carried 4-0. Bubolz 
turned the meeting over to Lorrigan to discuss the Land Lease Agree-
ments at 7:45 pm. Following a discussion, a motion was Siebert and 
seconded by Reis to bid out the Land Leases for another 3 years. Bid 
notices will be published in the Brillion News and posted at the Equi-
ty and the County Store. Bids will be accepted until noon on October 
6, 2016. Motion carried 4-0. Lorrigan turned the meeting back to Bu-
bolz at 7:50 pm. Ordinance 2016-7 regulating the Demolition of 
Buildings was introduced by Reis. A motion was made by Siebert and 
seconded by Walt to approve the Ordinance as presented. Motion 
carried 4-0. Ordinance 2016-8 Regulating the Salvage and Nonstruc-
tural Demolition was introduced by Reis. A motion was made by Lor-
rigan and seconded by Siebert to approve the Ordinance as presented. 
Motion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by 
Reis to sign the Software Maintenance Agreement from Transcendent 
Technologies for the Pet Licensing and Tax Collection Program. Mo-
tion carried 4-0. A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by 
Walt to have Trick or Treat hours to be 2:00 pm to 4:00 pm Sunday, 
October 30, 2016. Motion carried 4-0. 
The discussion on the Bubolz Memorial Park Loan and the Dog Park 
were postponed until the next regular scheduled Village Board meet-
ing. 
The next regular monthly meeting will be held on Thursday, October 
13, 2016 at 6:30 PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by 
Walt to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting adjourned 
at 8:12 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn 
Clerk/Treasurer 

Friends of the Branch River Watershed 
 

Please think about attending our annual FOBR luncheon December 4th at Gill's in Whitelaw. Bring ideas along as to what you 
would like to see from our group and also to thank Al for a job well done in his role as President. Membership dues will be accept-
ed for 2017... if you paid late, you are covered until 2018. If you are unsure, contact us. This is a FREE EVENT FOR FOBR MEM-
BERS!!! If you know someone who is interested in our group, they can enjoy a free meal with paid membership at the lunch. Any 
questions, please direct them to Emily Endter or Al Klingeisen.  
 
Doors will open at Noon and lunch will be served at 12:30. We plan to be wrapped up by 3 pm. We will have chicken and two 
sides. We are working on some fun kids ideas/ crafts but will have cookie decorating for sure, possibly games from MC SPORTS, 
a natural ornament... if you know of a neat kids craft or want to volunteer in leading a craft table, please let me know!  Al and I 

need to get RSVP's for food 
amounts.. please be consider-
ate and let either Al or I know by 
November 28th if you will be 
joining us for lunch! Sponsors 
are always invited to enjoy a 
free lunch as well-- we appreci-
ate all of you! 
 
Al's contact information is: 
kklingeisen@hotmail.com and 
cell is (920)901-5166.  
My contact information is: 
 emilyendter@yahoo.com and 
cell is (920)323-3486. 
 
Thank you and we look forward 
to enjoying lunch with you! 

Manitowoc County Schedules 4th Street Bridge Public Informational Meeting 
 
Manitowoc County Highway Department is conducting a Public Informational Meeting concerning proposed improvements to the 
4th Street Bridge and approaches at the Mud Creek Crossing in the Village of Reedsville. The proposed project also includes a 
stream realignment of Mud Creek to reduce existing scour issues at the bridge abutment. 
 
The meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, December 14, 2016, at 3:00 p.m., at the Manitowoc County Highway Department, 3500 
WI-310, Manitowoc, WI, 54220. Representatives from the Manitowoc County Highway Department and AECOM will be present to 
explain the proposed project, answer questions, and receive input on the project. 
 
All citizens with concerns, as well as those with historical knowledge, who may assist in the development of this project, are 
encouraged to attend and/or contact project personnel. Project specifics will be discussed. 
 
Construction could occur as early as 2018. 
 
Information about the project is available from Michelle Howe at AECOM, 1350 Deming Way, Middleton, WI 53562, (608) 828-8145; 
and Marc Holsen at Manitowoc County Highway Department, 3500 WI-310, Manitowoc, WI 54220, (920) 683-4353. 


